
Lady Lane Park School &
Nursery
The Bulletin: Friday 7th March 2025

Dear Parents

It has been quiet in school with Form 4 & 5 pupils on their residential to York.  It certainly looks
like they have had a lot of fun and I am sure you are looking forward to finding out about what
they have been doing.  Many thanks to Mr. Mallon, Miss Ripley, Miss Hemsworth & Mr Davies for
going on this residential and looking after the children whilst they are away from home.

The next residential will be UVI & LVI trip to Boggle Hole in Whitby on Wednesday 23rd April.  I
will be leading the trip, and will be accompanied by Mr. Jarman and Miss Raw. You should have
received your medical consent forms now so please return these as soon as possible as the trip
is following the Easter Break.

Our U11 Football team performed fantastically on Wednesday when they played Belmont
Grosvenor at home. Sam, our Football Captain, scored 6 goals himself and spoke about how
brilliantly the rest of the team played in assembly this morning.  Mr. Jarman awarded a whole
team Merit Certificate this morning for their outstanding performance.  Next week, our U9's will
be playing Belmont Grosvenor on Friday at home, so please do come along and watch if you can.

Mr. Chapman (William, LVI) is stepping down as Chair of The Friends of Lady Lane, after several
years of supporting the school.  I would like to personally thank Mr Chapman for his
commitment to school, his  hard work has made a real difference in our school community, and  
we all truly appreciate everything you’ve done. Raising additional funds for our school means
that our children can enjoy the little extras for example, the ‘Into The Wild’ visit for Form 2.  By
subsidising trips and visits we are able to keep costs down for our parents too. I am delighted to
announce that Mr. Blackburn (George, F5) has agreed to be our next Chair, he is excited to get
involved and hopes to engage as many parents as possible, whilst organising some exciting
initiatives. Every little helps, so if you are able to support in any way please do get in touch.  Our
next event will be The Spring in to Summer Fair on Thursday 1st May, please look out for
information to follow.

In staffing news, Mrs Fairchild will be leaving her role of part time Form 2 Teacher at the end of
the academic year.  I would like to express my thanks for all the time Mrs Fairchild has dedicated
to Lady Lane, both in and out of the classroom, including running Spanish Club and walking on
The 3 Peaks trip with UVI.  Her involvement as Head of School Council has had a great impact
ensuring our pupils’ voice is heard.  We will miss her greatly.  In September, Mrs Walpole will be
increasing her hours in school, and is really excited to be the main Form Teacher for Form 2.  
She has enjoyed meeting the children in the Infants department, and has already made excellent
bonds with the children moving up into Form 2 in September.  Mrs Walpole joined us from
Eldwick Primary in January, where she gained significant experience in Infants and Maths
leadership, we are lucky to have her on the Lady Lane team.

I hope you all have a lovely weekend.
Kind regards
Mrs Arnold & The Team



Form 2 &
Into The

Wild



Form 4 & 5 Residential to York



"¡Dulce y divertido!  Junior Spanish Club is
baking LOVE—the Spanish way! Who's
ready for Valentine’s biscuits with a touch
of español? " 

Spanish
Club



Shrove Tuesday



Form 1 - Ponderosa Zoo



Main Main (pre-selected) Options Dessert

M
O
N

Vegetarian Chilli, 
Nachos & Salad

Jacket Potato
Cheese/Beans/Tuna

Cheese & Crackers

T
U
E

Savoury Mince Pie with New
Potatoes & Vegetables

Jacket Potato
Cheese/Beans/Tuna

Vegetarian: Cheese &
Onion Pie

Halal: Lamb

Homemade Vanilla
Muffins

W
E
D

Mild Chicken Curry with Rice
 & Naan

Jacket Potato
Cheese/Beans/Tuna

Vegetarian: Vegetable
Curry

Halal: Chicken
Fruit Salad

T
H
U

Sausages, Yorkshire Puddings,
Potatoes Vegetables & Gravy

Jacket Potato
Cheese/Beans/Tuna

Vegetarian: Veg
Sausage

Halal: Chicken Sausage
Ice Cream & Sauce

F
R
I

Fish Cakes, Peas, Sweetcorn
 & New Potatoes

Jacket Potato
Cheese/Beans/Tuna

Freshly Baked 
Cookies

Monday 10th - FrIday  14th
March 2025



TIME TO GET CREATIVE!!

 INFANT CHILDREN: DECORATE AN EASTER
BONNET

 JUNIOR CHILDREN: DECORATE AN EASTER EGG

PRIZES TO BE WON!

WE LOVE TO SEE YOUR EGGCELLENT ENTRIES 
TIME TO GET BUSY!

C l o s i n g  D a t e  f o r  e n t r i e s :
T h u r s d a y  3 r d  A p r i l  2 0 2 5

W i n n e r s  A n n o u n c e d :
F r i d a y  4 t h  A p r i l  i n  M e r i t

A s s e m b l y

Lady Lane Park School & Nursery
Eatser Competition



Da

te
s for your Diary

march

wEDNESDAY 5TH-FRIDAY 7TH - fORM 4/5 rESIDENTIAL TO YORK
tHURSDAY 6TH - wORLD BOOK DAY 

-  NURSERY STAY & PLAY
Monday 10th march - Honesty Dental Assembly & Workshops

TUESDAY 11TH - SPECIAL SPORTING HERO ASSEMBLY
Wednesday 12th - UVI/LVI Lionesses Football at Harrogate ladies college

tHURSDAY 13TH - wHOLE sCHOOL OPEN MORNING 9.30AM-11.30AM
Friday 15th - U11 Football match at home

Monday 17th - Form 3 trip to magna science trip
Wednesday 19th - parents’ consultations  4.00pm-6.00pm

Form 5 Trip to watch Romeo & julliet at Harrogate Ladies COllege
tHURSDAY 20TH - tRAVELLING bOOK FAIR

parents’ consultations  6.00pm-8.00pm
TUEDSDAY 25TH - SPORTING HERO WORKSHOPS

Thursday 27th - 11+ Assessment day (New Pupils & Form 4, 5 & LVI pupils who
have not yet taken paRT and would like to)

fRIDAY 28TH mARCH - kINDERGARTEN & FORM 1 mOTHERS’ dAY tEA pARTY

april
wEDNESDAY 2ND - LVI FORM ASSEMBLY 9.00AM

TUESDAY 3RD - nURSERY STAY & PLAY 9.30-11.00AM
fRIDAY 4TH - Decorated Eggs & Bonnets competition winner announcement

sCHOOL CLOSES FOR eASTER
Easter Holiday club 

Monday 21st - Bank Holiday school & nursery closed
Tuesday 22nd - Open for all

Wednesday 23rd - uVI/LVI Boggle Hole, Whitby Residential


